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FROM THE PASTOR 
     I would like Christmas 2021 at Kernstown United Methodist Church to be a time 
when the congregation makes a special effort to invite people back to church.  I be-
lieve the message of new hope and anticipation of a gracious future is needed in our 
nation as we emerge out of the COVID pandemic. The messengers who deliver this 
message are often referred to as “angels.”  Although the Christmas narrative in 
Matthew and Luke feature Angels as primary players, angels are mentioned through-
out the Old and New Testament from Genesis to Revelation.  This Advent and Christ-
mas, the theme for our worship will be “Angels Among Us.”   The sermons will ex-
plore the divine/human relationship and how Christ establishes a new creation 
where angels and principalities are subject to His redeeming power.   Scripture tells 
us that our place in the Divine Cosmos is “…a little lower than the angels   
(Psalm 8:5, Hebrews 2:7, & Luke 20:34-36), however, there are many secular concep-
tions about angels that do not reflect a biblical or theo-
logical understanding of these mysterious creatures.  As 
we explore our relationship with divine beings, we will 
also enjoy the mystery of how we live out “… the better 
angels of our nature.” 
     When you come to church during the Advent and 
Christmas season, you will be invited to try on a pair of 
angel wings and maybe a halo.  The joy and expectation 
of this wonderful season can be enhanced as we have 
fun with the angels (they certainly have fun with us).  
Please come and invite your friends and neighbors and 
co-workers to worship with us in this most joyful and 
expectant season.    

Grace and Peace,  

Gary 

 

Update on Finances -  The Finance Committee is 
pleased to share that the 2022 Pledge Campaign was 
completed with positive results.  The budget was 
presented to the Church Council and approved on 

November 18.  We want to thank the congregation for their participation in provid-
ing the needed resources for next year's ministry and mission.   

Progress is being made on putting together an offer to purchase the property next 
door.  The congregation will be involved in any final decision to purchase.  Our next 
meeting will be in January.  Copies of the 2022 budget are in the narthex.   

Staff/Contact Info 
Calendar 

8 
 

  



PAGE 2 T H E  K E R N S T O W N  C O U R I E R   D E C  2 0 2 1 –  J A N  2 0 2 2  

 

UNITED METHODIST WOMEN 
Next Meeting:  Tuesday, December 14 

at 10 a.m.- 12 noon in fellowship hall 

for a Christmas Gathering of KUMC 

Women for fellowship and prayer. Ac-

tive members should invite their 

friends and other women of KUMC to 

attend. We will have a fun time and 

enjoy Christmas cookies and tea. We 

will also collect the World Thank Offer-

ing for missions. 

Prayer Partner for 2021:  Greenwood 
UMW - Keep their Unit and members 
in your prayers 
Upper Room:    We now have both reg-
ular print & large print copies.  Leave 
donations in jar in narthex to pay for 
them. 
Projects of UMW:   
 Cookbooks in Mission Room - $3 

each - place in jar with the Cook-
books, Makes a great Christmas Gift!  

 CCAP –non- perishable food & dia-
pers for Red Wagon.  
Place donations in 
tub in Mission Room.  

No longer collecting 
Plastic Coke caps or 
stamps  
Love, Peace, Hope and 
Joy to all as disciples of Christ,  Doris 
Miller 
 

 
SOLES SOULS 

Mission Project    All members of 
KUMC are encouraged to participate in 
this project of UMW for missions. 
Count the number of shoes that you 
have and multiply by $.50 /pair.   Mail 
check to Cheryl Spurr or place with 
offerings on Sunday.  Write – UMW 
“Soles for Souls” on memo line.  
Cheryl’s address is 2845 Packer St, Win-
chester, VA 22601. 

Doris Miller, President UMW 

HEALTH MINISTRY      With Parish Nurse Doris Miller, RN  

Purpose of Health Ministry – to pro-
mote Wholistic health and pre-
vent/minimize illness at KUMC and 
the surrounding community.  
Parish Nurse:  Contact me if you have 
any health concerns that I can help 
with or if you would like a hospital or 
home visit from me.  Doris Miller BSN, 
RN, Faith Community Nurse.   Contact 
Information: call KUMC office 540-
667-7298 or my cell phone 540-303-
3135 and leave message for me.  E-
mail  dorismmiller@yahoo.com. 
Blood Pressure Checks will resume 
when safe after COVID. 
COVID Update:  Booster doses of 
COVID 19 vaccines have been ap-
proved by the FDA.  If you have been 
fully vaccinated, check with your doc-
tor to determine if you should receive 
a booster dose.  If you are not fully 
vaccinated with COVID vaccine, CDC 
recommends that you receive it.   
COVID vaccines are available at some 
pharmacies and physician offices.  
Continue to follow COVID guidelines 
to prevent spread of the disease: 
 wash hands frequently with soap 

and water for 20 seconds or hand 
disinfecting gel. 

 If you are fully vaccinated, a mask is 
not required, but you may wear a 
mask if you feel more comfortable 

 Maintain social distancing of 3-6 
feet 

 If you have a fever, feel sick, or have 
been exposed to someone who has 
tested positive for COVID , do NOT 
attend church and contact your phy-
sician. 

FLU Season:  It’s time  to get your flu  
shot if you haven’t.  Guidelines are 
similar to those for COVID 19 to help 
slow the spread of germs that cause 
respiratory illnesses like flu (nose, 
throat, and lungs): 
 Get the Flu Shot 
 Avoid close contact 
 Avoid touching eyes, nose, or mouth 
 Stay away from people who are sick 
 

 Stay home when sick 
 Cover mouth and nose – when 

coughing or sneezing – use tissue 
and throw away immediately 

 Wash hands frequently with soap 
and water or use antibacterial gel  

 Practice good health habits 
Ref.:   CDC  Communicable Disease 
Center 
 

WALK with a DOC    This doctor-led 
group is a fun and safe way to go for 
a walk, learn about health, and meet 
new friends.  The event is free and all 
are welcome.  Walks are held the 2nd 
Wednesday of the month at 11 a.m. 
– 12 p.m.  Meet at the Valley Health 
Wellness and Fitness Center in the 
lobby. Arrive 30 minutes early to 
check in.   Next walk will be on De-
cember 8th. 
Health Education:  Holiday Stress 
Management is a daily part of our 
lives. December can be especially 
stressful for us as we prepare for the 
Christmas holidays.  Some stress 
keeps us on our toes. Too much 
stress is bad for our health. 
10 Tips for Getting Rid of Excess Stress: 

1. Get enough sleep and relaxation.  
2. Spend time with friends.  
3. Laugh a lot. 
4. Believe in yourself! You can do it!  
5. Show love freely. 
6. Know that sometimes it’s ok to let 
things go.  
7. Take time for exercise/hobbies/
creativity.  
8. Understand that everyone is 
scared sometimes.  
9. Don’t overeat.  
10. Accept help graciously when 
needed.  

LEARN ‘N’ GO Wellness Promotion Tips from the 
Northwestern Virginia Faith Community Nurse 

Coalition, Winc. 

Fear not, for I am with you; be not 
dismayed, for I am your God; I will 
strengthen you, I will help you, I will 
uphold you with my victorious right 
hand. Isaiah 41:10 (KJV) 

mailto:dorismmiller@yahoo.com
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A message from your Lay Leader   Several months ago, I asked God to provide 

me with a topic to share with you through this column. Hours went by when I heard 
“cantaloupe.” Seriously?! Um, God? No other words came forth. 
   I shared my dilemma with Steve Spurr. Thankfully, he didn’t laugh, but responded with 
wisdom as a senior Christian should. “Well, cantaloupes grow in a field on a vine…” then 
he stopped and seemed as mystified as I. Fruit of the vine? Laborer in a field?  Gleaning? I 
was stuck. I’ve thought about cantaloupes all summer, listening for God’s still, small voice 
to come through with His message.   
   I won’t eat just any cantaloupe. The ones sold in the grocery store don’t ripen well. 
They taste awful. A friend told me about the cantaloupes he purchases from a roadside 
stand near his home. He said they are the best tasting cantaloupes he’s ever had. One 
week, a lady stopped by the stand just before him and bought twelve! There were none 
for his family that week. What does one do with twelve cantaloupes? Wasn’t she selfish? 
I hoped they spoiled quickly like the manna in the old testament.  
     Finally, we were able to purchase one. They are huge, sweet and melt in your mouth. 
They are the best tasting cantaloupe JR and I have ever had. During melon season, he 
delivers a cantaloupe to our house weekly, if we are lucky. I won't divulge our source as 
so few are harvested. Yes, we are selfish. 
   Thinking about our cantaloupes made me think about sharing the love of God. I can’t be 
selfish about the knowledge that God so loved the world that He gave His only Son so 
that whoever believes in Him won’t perish but will have everlasting life. Where would I be 
if a VBS director hadn’t told me that God loves me? What if a preacher of a new church 
hadn’t knocked on our door asking if the church van could pick me up for Sunday School 
where I would hear about God’s love?  
   God’s love came to us in the form of a tiny baby who was born in a stable on Christmas 
morning. That news was so sweet that the angels sang about it. The shepherds shared 
the news. They weren’t selfish at all. 
   I may be selfish when it comes to cantaloupes, but I’m not when it comes to sharing the 
Good News that Jesus Christ was born to save us from our sins. May God’s hope, peace, 
joy, and love be yours this Christmas.                                                                      Cathy Rich-

ADVENT DEVOTIONALS  
In light of a particularly  
troubling year, you’re  
invited to seek signs in 
the world around you 
this  Advent season 
through the daily devo-
tional readings from the 
Society of St.  Andrew.  
This year’s theme, 
"Signs of the Sacred,"  
encourages you to look 
for positive signs of im-
provement and healing. 
It provides a timely re-
minder that the smallest 
things in everyday life 
can signify change is 
coming.  You will find 
copies in the narthex.  
Please 
take  a 
copy 
for you 
and 
your 
family. 

Merry Musical Christmas! The music ministry has 

been such a wonderful thing to have back as a 

regular part of worship. It's been excellent to 

have our handbell choir and the angelic voices of 

our Chancel Choir. Speaking of angels, you may 

have heard (or read on the front page), our ad-

vent theme is "Angels Among Us."  One of the 

highlights of this Advent season is the cantata 

which is perfect for our theme: "Angels of Christ-

mas." It will be a part of our Sunday morning wor-

ship service on December 12th. Please come out 

to support the choir as we share the news of the 

angels with angelic voices in celebration of 

Christ's birth.                                      David 

The first Sunday of the new year 
will be a celebration of the  
Wesley Covenant Service.  This 
traditional service of commitment is 
designed for church leaders to be rec-
ognized and affirmed by the congrega-
tion as we pray the power of the Holy 
Spirit to be with them in the upcoming 
year.  All leaders, committee members, 
and Work Area team members are en-
couraged to participate.  You will re-
ceive an email from Rev. Heaton prior 
the service on January 2, 2022.    

Happy New Year ! 
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   We had three chil-
dren in church on 
Sunday,  Nov. 14, so 
Miss Vicki and I 
were happy to do 
our first Children’s 

Church program together.  We all sang our song of 
the season “All Night, All Day, ” and read the Bible 
story about Jesus watching and noticing things at the 
Temple like the woman who gave her coins out of 
the little she had. We talked about giving generously 
such as our church is doing with Operation Christmas 
Child. We talked about Jesus watching and noticing 
us and caring about us, and the children looked for 
and noticed the pennies and monopoly dollars taped 
up in the corner, and then helped draw a chalk pic-
ture of the story.   The children suggested some 
things to pray about and we prayed together.  And 
we finished with lively songs about “Father Abra-
ham” and about God’s love being “Deep and Wide.”  
   Parents, please know that Children’s Church will 
ALWAYS have two adult leaders.  Please know that 
parents are ALWAYS welcome to accompany their 
child to Children’s Church: parents should ALWAYS 
be invited to come see what their child is being 
taught.  And of course, parents are ALWAYS wel-
come to choose to keep their children in the sanctu-
ary for the full worship service.  Parents choose what 
experience their child has in church.  
    Please feel free to invite your grandchildren and 
neighbors.  And thank you to Miss Vicki  for being a 
key figure in making this happen! 
    To finish, please remember that Children’s Church 
is NOT taking the place of Sunday School for chil-
dren.   I have been told that Kernstown UMC has a 
long blessed tradition of Sunday School teachers 
who taught in that well-decorated corner room on 
the second floor, and our church is just waiting for a 
time when COVID further dies down and those loyal 
teachers and parents are comfortable meeting again 
during the Sunday School hour.    
Beth Heaton (elscanoe@yahoo.com)(540-550-5986) 

Carols, Campfire, & Cocoa   

Thursday, December 30, at 5:00 p.m. 

For Youth ages 6th grade – 12th grade.   Join us for an 
evening of caroling, a campfire and cocoa at the Hen-
shaw’s house.  We will be meeting at Kernstown UMC at 
5:00 p.m.  Dinner (pizza) will be provided, and games will 
be played.  Come one and all and bring friends as we will 
map out some of the fun things coming up in 2022!  Any 
questions, ask Brian or Kelly Henshaw (540-247-2589 or 
at vthenshaw@comcast.net.) 

 

 

 

A small group from our church will be serving the needy 
downtown at Jubilee Kitchen (soup kitchen) at First Pres-
byterian Church on  Saturday, December 18, at 10:00.  
Please contact Cathy Lichvar or the church office if you 
want to help prepare and serve the meal or if you have 
any questions.  Due to COVID, meals are being handed 
out at the door on the walking mall.  Please consider 
helping the community along side your church.      

mailto:vthenshaw@comcast.net
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Care & Connect, Maria Castro, Ch. 
Brenda Long 
JoAnne Carper (Hospitality) 
Polly Look (Hospitality/Hope Fund)                     
Nancy Tisinger (Hospitality) 
Jayne Craig (Hospitality) 
Gary Yost (Hospitality) 
Ann Rodgers (Hospitality)  
Loretta Lantz (Visitation) 
Steve Spurr (Visitation) 
Cheryl Spurr (Visitation) 
Charlie Donohoe (Visitation) 
Carolyn Carney (Visitation)  
Doris Miller (Health Ministry) 
Dwight Miller (Health Ministry) 
Susan Hill (Health Ministry) 

Amy Youmans (Health Ministry) 
 

Educate & Equip, Ric Dunkle, Ch. 
Sandy Dunkle, Vice Chair 
Vicky Maphis (Staff) 
Steve Ayers  
Richard Nenge 
Cheryl Spurr 
Susan Hill 
Mary Kathryn Clark (Sml Grp Leader) 

Beth Heaton (Children's Ministry) 
Kelly Henshaw (Youth Ministry) 

Reach & Serve, Steve Spurr, Ch. 
Cathy Lichvar 
Pat Beckwith 
Charlie Donohoe 
Cheryl Spurr 
Bob Greatorex 
Danny Aube – Tech Chair 
Shane Weagley (Tech) 
Luke Henshaw (Tech) 
Fred Cheshire (Tech) 
Steve Spurr (Tech) 
Chris Lutz (Tech  
 

Worship & Wonder 
Lorraine Shelton, Chair 
David Landrum (Staff) 
Linda Straight  
Roger Hill 
Susan Hill 
Sarah Gordon 
Ric Dunkle  
Sandy Dunkle 
Judy Chapman 
Loretta Lantz 
Midge Youmans  
Charlie Donohoe 
Kelly Henshaw (Music)  

Church Council, Brian Henshaw, Chair 
Lay Leader Cathy Richard (23) 
SPPRC Chairperson Steve Spurr (23) 
Lay Delegate to Annual Conference Lisa Dawson 
Treasurer Cathy Lichvar (22) 
Financial Secretary Lisa Dawson (22) 
Assistant Financial Secretary Caroline Fields (22) 
Care & Connect Team Chair Maria Castro 
Reach & Serve Team Chair Steve Spurr 
Educate & Equip Team Chair Ric Dunkle                           
Worship & Wonder Chair Lorraine Shelton (22) 
Finance Chairperson Roy Walker (22) 
Parish Nurse/Health Minister Doris Miller                  
Trustee Committee Chair  
Recording Secretary Danna Doyle 
UM Women President Doris Miller 
Membership Secretary Norma Wilson 
Membership Secretary Lorraine Wilson 
Membership Secretary Cathy Richard 
Church Historian TBD 
Hope Fund Treasurer Polly Look 
Honorary Members of the Church Council/Charge Conference 
Information Technology Danny Aube 

Finance Committee, Roy Walker, Chair  (22) 
Lay Leader Cathy Richard (23) 
Treasurer Cathy Lichvar (22) 
Finance Secretary Lisa Dawson (22) 
Staff-Parish Chair Steve Spurr (23) 
Church Council Chair Brian Henshaw 
Trustees Committee Chair  
Hope Fund Treasurer Polly Look  
UM Women’s Treasurer Cheryl Spurr 
Lay Delegate to Annual Conference Lisa Dawson 
At Large Member Roger Hill 
At Large Member Gary Lantz 
At Large Member JR Richard 
Trustee Committee, Jerry Chapman, Chair 
  Loretta Lantz (22) Steve Ayers (23)  Chris Lutz (24)  
  Kelly Henshaw (22) Susan Hill(23)  Dave Ford  (24) 
  Brenda Long (22) Jerry Chapman (23) 

Staff/Pastor Parish Relations Committee, Steve Spurr,  Chair   
Lay Delegate to Annual Conference   Lisa Dawson (2023)  
  Carolyn Sibert (22) Steve Spurr (23)  Ric Dunkle (24)  
  Danny Aube (22) Richard Nenge(23)  Carolyn Carney (24) 
  Roger Hill (22) Caroline Fields (23)   Karen Wells  (24) 
Committee on Lay Leadership, Rev. Heaton, Chair  
(Nominations & Leadership Dev.) Ex-Officio:  Cathy Richard  
Lay Delegate to Annual Conference  Lisa Dawson (2023)  
  Fred Cheshire (22) Barbara Cooper(23) Caroline Fields (24) 

  Charlie Donohoe (22) Sandy Dunkle(23) Gary Lantz (24) 
  Susan Hill (22)  Mary Anton (23)  

Church Delegate to District Conference   
  Barbara Baltimore Barbara Cooper Luke Henshaw 
(All churches should have 3 Church Delegates to District Conf. 1 youth) 
District At-Large Delegate to Annual Conference Lisa Dawson 
District Steward   Steve Wells 
District Steward Alternate  Sherry Ford 
District Board of Mission Representatives  Barbara Cooper 
CCAP Representative  Steve Spurr 
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Lap Blankets Needed - Home Instead Mission  
 

Be A Santa To A Sen-
ior (BASTAS) Program 

needs sewers to 
make lap blankets 

(sewn or crocheted).  
These and the other  

gifts are due at 
church on 12/12.   

 
A little about the pro-

gram is: We call all the 
local Social Services Depts. And Dialysis Centers  and 
ask if they have seniors in need so that we can help 
collect and distribute gifts bought for them by the 
wonderful people of our community. We have re-

ceived responses from Clarke, Frederick, and Warren 
Counties. It is a true blessing to bring heartfelt smiles 

to the faces of so many seniors in our area. 

 
 

   Operation  Christmas Child  
   By the time you read this, the 153 shoeboxes from 
KUMC have been transported to the community collec-
tion site at Fellowship Bible Church where they were 
transported by large trucks to the processing center in 
Baltimore, MD. Every box is checked at the Baltimore site 
for prohibited items like glass, food, and liquids. The pro-
cessing center also makes repairs and reinforces boxes so 
they do not open and spill during their trip across the 
ocean. I have a friend whose family has volunteered at 
the processing center on several occasions. It is the high-
light of their Christmas! I hope to be able to volunteer 
next year and possibly have a KUMC crew to go, as well. 
   In addition to the 153 shoeboxes that were transport-
ed, our KUMC family built 7 shoeboxes online.  Imagine 
the excitement of 160 children receiving those boxes! 
Now, imagine those 160 children overjoyed when they 
hear the Good News about Jesus! If you haven’t had a 
chance to watch videos of how children have been 
changed through the OCC experience, I encourage you to 
check out SamaritansPurse.org . 
   Thank you, KUMC, for all your efforts to help make 160 
new disciples of Christ!  Thanks be to GOD!  Lisa 

 
CCAP  

Thanksgiving  
Donations  in-

cluded  3 turkeys 
and $50 in gift 

cards 
 

Current Needs:  
Deodorant, dis-
posable razors, 

lip balm &  
chap sticks   

Kelly Henshaw was honored  
during worship on Nov.  21 with a 

special mission pin 
and recognized for 
her music ministry 
time & talents thru 

UMC Women ! 
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December Birthdays 
Catherine Augustine 12/01 
Katie Hill 12/02 
Olivia Scott  12/03 
Cleatus Spitznogle 12/03 
Roland Creswell 12/04 
Emily Clevenger 12/05 
DeLaney Newcome 12/05 
George Rust 12/05 
Steven Ayers 12/06 
Jonathan Hill 12/06 
Tina Raia 12/06 
Jonathan Holland 12/09 
Michelle Stonesifer 12/09 
Mike Newcome 12/10 
Roger Hill   12/11 
Jeff Matthews  12/12 
Lisa Creamer   12/13 
Margaret DeMayo 12/13 
Richard Nenge 12/13 
Carl Ay III   12/14 
Jonny Marcondes 12/14 
Dana Williams   12/14 
Clinton Ritter Jr.   12/15 
Loretta Lantz  12/16 
Judy Chapman  12/17 
David Dye  12/17 
Aria LoRusso  12/17 
Michael McWhorter 12/17 
Darren Carper 12/18 
Tammy Look 12/19 
Tearah McWhorter 12/19 
Sandra Keiter  12/20 
Marie Cheshire  12/21 
Jeremiah Brown 12/22 
Margaret Anderson  12/23 
Fred Cheshire 12/23 
Debbie Martin  12/24 
Roy Walker 12/24 
Steven Wilhelm 12/24 
Kenny Martin  12/26 
Nora Seabright 12/26 
Nancy Chick  12/27 
Virginia Ebbs 12/27 
Lorraine Wilson  12/28 
Aiden Fields 12/29 
Emma Fields 12/29 
Ronald Harding 12/29 
Rachel Laughrey 12/30 
Danielle Mango  12/30 
McKenna Newcome 12/30 
Madonna Sponaugle 12/30 
Wendy Aube 12/31 

New Address  
MiMi & Mike Henshaw 

512 Foster Hill Road 
Freeman TWP, ME  

04983 
January Birthdays 

Austin Renner 01/01 
Charles Hale 01/02 
Amy Park 01/02 
Meghan Durfor 01/03 
Grace Lewis 01/03 
Adrienne Greatorex 01/06 
Betty Lou Langager 01/06 
Concetta Shipp 01/06 
Jim Markley 01/10 
Somer Holland 01/12 
Linda Straight 01/12 
Sharon Mills 01/15 
Beth Heaton 01/16 
Donald Adams 01/17 
Jennifer Hill 01/17 
Lisa Manuel 01/18 
Justin Childs 01/19 
Aaron Rust 01/19 
Wendi Thousand 01/19 
Gerri McDonald 01/20 
Emily Folger 01/21 
Jim Thousand 01/21 
Courtney Creswell 01/22 
Paul Burchard 01/24 
Nick Dawson 01/24 
Zach Dawson 01/24 
Kenneth Martin 01/24 
James Smith 01/24 
Michael Wilkins 01/24 
Nick Kelchner 01/25 
J. L. Snider 01/26 
Edna Renner 01/29 
Addison Sanders  01/29 
Rylie Thousand 01/30 
Barbara Baltimore 01/31 
Brenda Homer 01/31 
Ginger Matthews 01/31 
Edwin Shipp 01/31 

Anniversaries 
Bob & Adrienne Greatorex  12/22  
Gary & Beth Heaton 12/30 
Jonathan & Jennifer Hill 12/04  
Jim & Dolly Park  12/06  
Douglas & Nora Seabright  12/20  
Steve & Linda Straight 12/23  
Scott & DeAnn Whitacre (30th) 12/14  
Ed & Helen Clevenger (45th)  01/22  
Will & Ann Rodgers  01/18  

PRAYERS  
Please pray for our youngest daughter 
Julie as she and her husband Joe are 
expecting their first child in January.  
Beth plans to attend the birth and will 
be traveling to Montana shortly after 
Christmas.  Gary and Clara (youngest 
daughter) will also be joining the fami-
ly after the birth.  We ask for traveling 
mercies and a healthy and happy baby 
girl.                                       Gary & Beth 

Gina Ayers & John Elder  11/13/2021 

THANK YOU  
 It was so comforting to receive the 
prayers, cards and well wishes of so 
many members of Kernstown UMC.    

Thank you for your thoughtfulness and 
understanding as my family grieved 
the death of my father.  Your grace 

gave me precious time to support my 
mother and family as we enter a new 
season with my father  transferred to 
the church eternal.  Thank you,  Gary 
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 Return Service Requested 

 
  December 2021   

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
28  1st Sunday of Advent 
 9 Sunday School 
 9:15 New Member Class 
 10:20 Worship 

    1 
 9:BSF  5:30 TOPS 
 6 Handbells 
 7 ♫ Choir 

2 
 8:30 TOPS 

3 
  

4 
  

 5  2nd Sunday of Advent 
 9 Sunday School 
 9:15 New Member Class 
 10:20 Worship 

6 
 11 Care & Con-
nect  Meeting 

7 
  

8   
 9:BSF  5:30 TOPS 
 6 Handbells 
 7 ♫ Choir 

9 
  8:30 TOPS 
 11 Staff Meeting 
 7 SPPRC Meeting  

10 
  

11 
10 ♫ Choir Practice 

12 3rd Sunday of Advent 
       & New Member Sunday 
 9 Sunday School  
 10:20 Worship & ♫ Cantata ♫  
            Angels of Christmas 

13 
  

  

14 
 10 UMW 
  

15 
 9:BSF  5:30 TOPS 

16 
 8:30 TOPS 

  7 Church Council  

17 18 
10-1 Jubilee Kitchen FPC 

19  4th Sunday of Advent 
 9 Sunday School 
 10:20 Worship 

20 
Newsletter Deadline 

21 
  

22 
 9:BSF  5:30 TOPS 

23 
 8:30 TOPS 

24  
  
 7 Christmas Eve Service 

25   
  

26 
 9 Sunday School 
 10:20 Worship 

27 
  

28 
  

29 
 9:BSF  5:30 TOPS 

30 
 8:30 TOPS 

31 New Year's Eve 1 

  January  2022   
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 2   Wesley Covenant Service 
      & Epiphany Sunday 
 9 Sunday School 
 10:20 Worship 

3 
 9 Undecorate 
church 

4 
  

5    
 9:BSF  5:30 TOPS 
 6 Handbells 
 7 ♫ Choir 

6 Epiphany of the Lord 
 8:30 TOPS 

7 
  

8 
 Private Event Fellowship  
 Hall 12-4 

9  Baptisim of the Lord 
 9 Sunday School 
 10:20 Worship 

10 
  

11 
 
 10 UMW  

12    
 9:BSF  5:30 TOPS 
 6 Handbells 
 7 ♫ Choir 

13    8:30 TOPS 
 11 Staff Meeting 
 7 SPPRC Meeting  

14 
  

15 
  

16 
 9 Sunday School 
 10:20 Worship 

17 
Newsletter Deadline 

18 
  

19    
 9:BSF  5:30 TOPS 
 6 Handbells 
 7 ♫ Choir 

20    8:30 TOPS 
  7 Church Council  

21 
  

22 
 Crafting Fellowship  
 Hall All Day  

23 
 9 Sunday School 
 10:20 Worship 

24  
Rev. Heaton tenta-
tive vacation week 

25 
  

26   
 9:BSF  5:30 TOPS 
 6 Handbells 
 7 ♫ Choir 

27 
  8:30 TOPS 

28 
  

29 
  

30 Dwayne Stinson Guest Preaching 

 9 Sunday School 
 10:20 Worship 

31 
  

  


